TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen

Budget Meeting Minutes

January 2, 2013

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Tom Steketee, Anne Duncan Cooley, John Adams
OTHERS PRESENT:  Paul Goundrey, Cicely Richardson, Tim Cole
I. Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.

The Board reviewed the 2013 Budget Worksheet to be sure that it was ready to be presented to the Budget Advisory Committee for review.
Temporary figures were added to Waste Collection until a formal bid can be drafted.  Requested appropriations were reviewed and noted that all had the same amount requested from the previous year or decreased the request with the exception of the Social Library.  Other increases that the Town has limited control over due to sole source are:  Upper Valley Ambulance, Electricity, and Prosecution.  With these increases the budget has only increased just over $10,000.

The Board moved to send the current worksheet to The Budge Advisory Committee to review on January 16, 2013.

As requested by the Board, Clifford addressed a concern that was voiced at the last meeting by David Smith with regards to the Fire Department wages being $12.50 per hour and only paid $12.00 per hour on their latest payroll.  She presented copies of payroll transactions to the Board for the last five years showing that the Fire Department wages have been $12.00 per hour.  The Board asked that the transactions be copied for the Fire Department.
Adams reported that he had spoken with Nancy Mayville, NH Department of Transportation with regards to being able to hire an engineer for the Archertown Bridge at Newcomb Hollow.  The Board has hired DuBois & King Engineers and requested they submit a conceptual study cost estimate for the replacement of the bridge.  Adams will report further at the next meeting.

II.  Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 6:10 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
